

PROMOTION TEST
ENGLISH FOR TEENS (ET-6)**PRE INTERMEDIATE 2****(FORM A)**

Time: 50 minutes

I. LISTENING COMPREHENSION**Part A. Understanding dialogs**

Directions: Listen to several dialogs. After each dialog, there will be a question about it. Choose the option which best answers each question.

For example:

You will hear a dialog:

Man: What can I do for you?

Girl: I'd like to send a letter to the UK, where should I go?

Boy: Over there, the green counter.

Girl: Thank you very much, sir.

You will hear a question: What will the girl do?

You will read in your test booklet: (A) Fly to the UK.

(B) Mail a letter.

(C) Buy a ticket.

Since the correct answer is **(B)**, mark the letter **B** on your answer sheet with an **X**.

Look at the example:

(A)

(X)

(C)

Now, let's begin with Part A.

1. (A) Two packs.
(B) Three packs.
(C) Five packs.
2. (A) Virgo
(B) Leo.
(C) Scorpio.
3. (A) Visiting his cousin.
(B) Reading a novel in his room.
(C) Returning a book to the library.
4. (A) She is doing her assignment.
(B) She is persuading the boy.
(C) She is asking for advice.

5. (A) To a friend's birthday party.
(B) To a supermarket.
(C) To a factory.
6. (A) To write a paper.
(B) To watch a movie.
(C) To listen to world news.
7. Permission to...
(A) enter a library.
(B) borrow magazines.
(C) make a library card.
8. (A) The girl didn't stay at a cottage.
(B) The girl didn't enjoy her vacation.
(C) The girl didn't go to *Pulau Panggang*.
9. The boy will...
(A) attend a culture exhibition.
(B) participate in a sport competition
(C) share a story about a burial ceremony.
10. (A) The boy was badly injured.
(B) The boy wanted to see the injured man.
(C) The girl and the boy were at a record store.

Part B. Understanding Mini-talks

Directions: You will hear several mini-talks. After each mini-talk, there will be two questions about it. Choose the option which best answers each question.

For example:

You will hear a mini-talk

Morning friends. OK. Let me tell you about the ingredients of my fruit salad. There are some apples and few kiwis. Also use milk and yogurt. This fruit salad tastes sweet and sour.

You will hear the first question:

What fruit doesn't the girl use?

You will read in your test booklet:

- (A) Apples.
- (B) Kiwis.
- (C) Mangoes.

Since the correct answer is (C), mark the letter **C** on your answer sheet with an **X**.

Look at the example:

A B **X**

You will hear the second question:

What's the girl talking about?

You will read in your test booklet:

- (A) Fruit salad ingredients.
- (B) Sweet and sour candies.
- (C) Sour fruit yogurt.

Since the correct answer is (A), mark the letter **A** on your answer sheet with an **X**.

Look at the example:

X B C

Now, let's begin part B

11. (A) Two steps.
(B) Three steps.
(C) Four steps.
12. The boy...
(A) is writing a paper.
(B) likes browsing the Internet.
(C) keeps his files in a computer.
13. (A) She's active.
(B) She's curious.
(C) She's wishy-washy.

14. (A) Zodiac signs.
(B) Special people.
(C) Certain activities.
15. (A) To a restaurant.
(B) To a chocolate factory.
(C) To a candy factory.
16. (A) An itinerary.
(B) A factory.
(C) A trip.
17. (A) Teenagers with acnes.
(B) Teenagers with alcoholic drinks.
(C) Teenagers with low self-confidence.
18. (A) It is not easy to cure.
(B) Teenagers usually try to solve it.
(C) Use herbal cleanser and toner.
19. (A) Give their camera to a guide.
(B) Take off their sandals or shoes.
(C) Put their belongings in a rack.
20. (A) Belongings.
(B) Regulations.
(C) Recipes.

THIS IS THE END OF THE LISTENING COMPREHENSION TEST.

II. VOCABULARY AND EXPRESSIONS

A

Directions: Choose the correct answers to complete the dialog.

Andy: James, I heard you joined a singing contest to become a professional singer. How was it?

James: Well, **21.** (A) it was a complete disaster. I was in the 40th
(B) I had the best time.
(C) it was very reasonable.
place among the 50 participants.

Andy: Really? **22.** (A) Not so good. Tell me what happened.
(B) That's too bad.
(C) Let's check it out.

James: The other candidates sang very well. You should see their
23. (A) activities. They were all so **24.** (A) exhausting.
(B) on stages. (B) magnificent.
(C) performances. (C) infectious.

And do you remember, Kenny? Our old friend at elementary school? He won the first prize. I also think he was the best and he got a special **25.** (A) applause from the jury.
(B) delivery
(C) entrance

Andy: Kenny? Yeah, I remember him. I am not surprised. He has the talent and he never **26.** (A) fools around with it. He is
(B) checks out
(C) wades in
serious about singing. He has taken a vocal course since he was four years old. Maybe you should look for a trainer.

James: You mean, I should **27.** (A) log in a vocal course?
(B) register for
(C) watch out for

Andy: Yeah, why not? Who knows, you will have another opportunity. You know, there is a vocal course near my house. I think Kenny also

28. (A) extends this vocal course. I'm sure joining the
(B) allows
(C) attends

- vocal course will 29. (A) boost your self-confidence.
(B) send
(C) chew

James: Hmmm, I think you're right 30. (A) May you show me the
(B) Can you
(C) Do you
place?

Andy: Sure, why not? Let's go.

C.

Directions: Choose the correct answers to complete the passage.

Last July, I visited my brother in Berlin, Germany. He studies there. The

31. (A) airmail took 17 hours. It was very 32. (A) encouraging.
(B) plane (B) exhausting.
(C) journey (C) entertaining.

When I arrived at the 33. (A) destination, the Schoenefeld International
(B) addressee,
(C) entrance

Airport, it was still early in the morning. I was a bit disappointed because
I didn't see my brother, so I had to wait. When I tried to call his cell phone
number, there was no answer 34. (A) Tell me about it because
(B) It was terrible
(C) It was not even close

I had no idea what I should do. Actually, I 35. (A) can't stand waiting,
(B) can't do
(C) can't make

but this time I had to. 36. (A) Next, after waiting for 45 minutes, he
(B) Then,
(C) Finally,

arrived. He told me he went to the wrong airport because there are two
international airports in Berlin and he forgot to activate his cell phone.

In Berlin, I had an opportunity to see the *Brandenburger Tor*. It was a
famous place where the Germans celebrated their reunification as one country.

We **37.** (A) explored the area. We also stopped at the Sony
(B) prevented
(C) checked in

Center, the most modern mall in Germany. It was a/an **38.** (A) adventurous
(B) ambitious
(C) stunning

place. My brother also took me to the *Olympia Stadium* to watch a football game. I really enjoyed my vacation in Berlin, but too bad I couldn't

39. (A) extend my visit. I had to **40.** (A) reduce after
(B) receive (B) register
(C) disturb (C) return

two weeks because school would start soon. But it was really an unforgettable experience.

III. GRAMMAR

Directions: Choose the answers which best complete the dialogs.

A.

Situation: *Kiandra and Khansa are waiting for the bell to ring before their class begins.*

Kiandra: Khansa! I saw you at French Smarties Course yesterday.

Khansa: Yeah. My mom **41.** (A) is going to take my sister and me
(B) took
(C) takes

to France next June. We have to **42.** (A) taking a French
(B) takes
(C) take

class so that we won't have much trouble communicating with the locals.

Kiandra: To France? Are you going there for a vacation? How lucky!

Khansa: Yes. My mom's uncle lives there. We'll visit him. He

43. (A) lived there for twenty years. Have you ever been
(B) lives
(C) has lived

to France?

Kiandra: No. But, I **44.** (A) have been to England.
(B) were
(C) am

Khansa: Oh, yeah, I remember. You **45.** (A) traveled by the
(B) were traveling
(C) am traveling

tube when I called you.

Kiandra: I heard French people are **46.** (A) friend than English
(B) friendlier
(C) friendly

people. Is it true?

Khansa: I've heard it, too. But, I don't know if it's true. Hey, did you know that
Arabic **47.** (A) speaks in France?
(B) spoke
(C) is spoken

Kiandra: Really? I **48.** (A) don't know that.
(B) didn't know
(C) am not knowing

Khansa: Hey... That's the bell. Let's go!

B.

Situation: *Tristan and Bobby are talking about their class field trip to a chocolate factory.*

Tristan: How did you like the trip to the chocolate factory, Bob?

Bobby: It was not only informative **49.** (A) but also fascinating.
(B) and
(C) both

Tristan: What was your favorite part of the trip?

Bobby: The **50.** (A) interesting part was when we checked
(B) more interesting
(C) most interesting

out the roller machine. I love to see so much chocolate. What about you?

Tristan: I think the mixing machine was **51.** (A) good than the
(B) better
(C) best

roller machine. Because of that I know what chocolate is actually made of.

Bobby: Yeah, you've got a point there. I used to think that chocolate

52. (A) was making of only cocoa seeds.
(B) be made
(C) was made

Tristan: Hey, did you know that Sari almost fell into the chocolate mix?

Bobby: She did? What happened?

Tristan: She **53.** (A) was talking to Riana when Kiki pushed her
(B) walked
(C) walks
towards the mix.

Bobby: Kiki is really mischievous. We must **54.** (A) be careful
(B) been
(C) are
around him.

Tristan: You're absolutely right. Hey, there he is. What is he up to now?

C.

Direction: Choose the answers which best complete the passage.

Galih had a really bad day last Saturday. He was walking to the swimming pool near his house when a bald boy **55.** (A) bumps into him
(B) bumped
(C) was bumping

and **56.** (A) knocks him to the ground. The boy apologized and
(B) knocked
(C) was knocking

Galih continued to the swimming pool. When he got to the swimming pool, he found out that his wallet **57.** (A) steals. It must have been the
(B) stole.
(C) was stolen.

bald boy. Next, Galih went home only to find that his parents were not home.

The gate **58.** (A) was locking so he could not enter the house.
(B) was locked
(C) locked

Galih **59.** (A) decides to go to his next-door neighbor, Rico. He was not
(B) decided
(C) to decide

home either. Finally, Galih waited for his parents to come home. It was

60. (A) the worst weekend Galih has ever had.
(B) worse
(C) bad

IV. READING COMPREHENSION

Directions: Read the following letter, advertorial and rules. Choose the correct options to answer the questions.

A.

São Paulo, July 20, 2008

Dear Lola,

I've been in Brazil for two days now. I arrived in São Paulo yesterday after an eight-hour flight from New York. What an exhausting journey it was! I came here with my mom, dad and Curtis. I'm staying at my uncle's home. This morning Uncle Frank drove us to Rio de Janeiro. We wanted to see Christ the Redeemer. It is located at the peak of the Corcovado Mountain. To reach this world wonder, we rode the train for twenty minutes from the Corcovado Rack Railway. The train leaves the base every half hour. Do you know what? The view from the train was really breathtaking. It looked more beautiful than it looked in the guide book. I didn't spend my time playing games on the Portable Play Station, like what Curtis did. I started taking pictures from the train. As we arrived at the train terminal, I trekked up 60 meters to the statue. My mom took an escalator. Actually, visitors can use escalators or elevators to the monument. Christ the Redeemer is so magnificent. It stands 40 meters and it looks over the city. The view from up there is truly remarkable. We were there for two hours. We enjoyed the beauty of the setting sun. Curtis and I took so many pictures. I'll show them to you as soon as I get back home.

Cheerio!

Heather

Directions: Select the option which best answers each question.

61. Where is Christ the Redeemer?
- (A) São Paulo.
 - (B) New York.
 - (C) Rio de Janeiro.
62. How long should Heather wait for another train if the train had left?
- (A) Twenty minutes.
 - (B) Thirty minutes.
 - (C) Forty minutes.

- 63.** On the train Heather...
- (A) Took pictures.
 - (B) Read a guide book.
 - (C) Played games.
- 64.** How did Heather reach the world wonder from the train terminal?
- (A) By elevator.
 - (B) By escalator.
 - (C) On foot.
- 65.** How tall is Christ the Redeemer?
- (A) Forty meters.
 - (B) Fifty meters.
 - (C) Sixty meters.
- 66.** From the statue Heather could see...
- (A) The rising sun.
 - (B) The city of Rio de Janeiro.
 - (C) The beach of São Paulo.
- 67.** When did Heather arrive at Christ the Redeemer?
- (A) Early in the morning
 - (B) Late in the afternoon
 - (C) Late in the evening

B.

Be More Confident!

Robby is an attractive young man. With his bright blue eyes and dimples, he just looks like a cover boy. However, Robby used to feel very insecure about his appearance. At school, he seemed to have few friends. The reason why he was so reserved was that he had a dandruff problem. He never wanted to go to a barber for a hair cut. He chose to travel quite a long distance to have his aunt, who used to be a hair dresser, cut his hair. But these days, Robby is more confident. His brown hair looks gorgeous. Thanks to *Healthy Hair*.

Dandruff is a condition in which flakes of dead skin fall from the scalp. Actually, it is normal for skin cells to die and flake off. A small amount of flaking is quite common. But an unusually large amount of flaking gives problems. Excessive flaking can also be a manifestation of an allergic reaction to chemicals in hair gels, sprays, or sometimes even dandruff medications. But there is no evidence that food, too much perspiration and climate have any role in a dandruff problem.

Most cases of dandruff can be easily treated with a specialized shampoo. *Healthy Hair* shampoo that contains selenium helps treat a dandruff problem. *Healthy Hair* has helped Robby and others like him to boost their self-esteem.

If you have the same problem with Robby, you can try *Healthy Hair*. For more information, call 021-536 739.

Directions: Select the option which best completes each statement.

68. What do you know about Robby?
(A) He is a cover boy.
(B) He is a barber.
(C) He is a student.
69. Robby used to...
(A) have a dandruff problem.
(B) have many friends.
(C) go to the barber.
70. How is Robby feeling now?
(A) Insecure.
(B) Sure of himself.
(C) Reserved.

71. Dandruff causes serious problems when...
 (A) flakes fall in a large amount.
 (B) the skin cells die.
 (C) the dead skin flakes off the scalp head.
72. What is *Healthy Hair*?
 (A) Dandruff medication.
 (B) Hair gel.
 (C) Medicated shampoo.
73. What may cause a dandruff problem?
 (A) Hot weather.
 (B) Excessive perspiration.
 (C) An allergy to chemicals in hair products. ✓

C.

CHEDDAR INTERNATIONAL HOSPITAL

Visiting Hours Rules and Regulations

- ❖ Visiting hours are from 09:00 – 11:00 in the morning and from 17:00 – 19:00 in the afternoon. Visitors coming outside visiting hours should get in through Entrance 4 and Entrance 7. Other Entrances and doorways including the second floor bridge from the parking lot are closed. Entrance 2 for the Day Surgery opens at 5 o'clock in the morning.
- ❖ Visiting children under fourteen years of age must be in the care of adults at all times. They are not allowed to spend the night.
- ❖ If a "Do Not Disturb" sign is on the patient's door, please check with the nurse before going into the room.
- ❖ Set cell phones in silent mode while in the hospital. All cell phones must be turned off before entering Special Care Nursery.
- ❖ Visitors including their children, with a fever, runny nose, sore throat, respiratory infection, skin sores or other infectious illnesses are not allowed to come in.

- 74.** Who should read this rules and regulations?
(A) Doctors.
(B) Visitors.
(C) Patients.
- 75.** Visitors can come during visiting hours EXCEPT...
(A) 09 : 00 – 11 : 00
(B) 12 : 00 – 16 : 00
(C) 17 : 00 – 19 : 00
- 76.** Outside visiting hours...
(A) visitors cannot park in the parking lot.
(B) Entrances 4 and 7 are open for visitors.
(C) Gate 2 is closed for the rest of the day.
- 77.** What do you know about visiting children under 14 years old?
(A) They should be with adults during their visit.
(B) They must wait in a special room.
(C) They have to be patient waiting for their turn.
- 78.** Who must not spend the night at the hospital?
(A) The patient's relatives.
(B) The visiting children.
(C) The children's nannies.
- 79.** If a "Do Not Disturb" sign is on the patient's door do not...
(A) get into the room without knocking at the door.
(B) open the door and call the patient's name.
(C) enter the room before asking the nurse.
- 80.** Where must the cell phones be set in silent mode?
(A) In the whole hospital building.
(B) In the Special Care Nursery.
(C) In the parking area.

PROMOTION TEST
ENGLISH FOR TEENS (ET-6)
PRE-INTERMEDIATE 2
(FORM A)

Time: 25 minutes

V. WRITING

Directions: Write a paragraph of 80 to 100 words. Your writing will be scored on grammar, vocabulary, and the number of words you use. The maximum score of your writing is **20 points**. Choose one of the situations below.

Situation A: You went to the beach on your last school holiday. A lot of incidents happened and your holiday at the beach was a complete disaster. Share the terrible experience by writing your best friend a letter. Tell your friend what incidents happened and what the consequences were.

THIS IS THE END OF THE PROGRESS TEST.